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our

brothers 

and sisters 

are still 

captive!

Our heart is 
captive in Gaza

BRING THEM 
HOME NOW!!!

Sukkot:
October 6-21

Simchat Torah: 
October 23

Barbara Robbins School for 
Jewish Learning dedication

Karen Sossin Photography

http://www.bethjudea.org/


President’s  Message

RACHEL JORDAN
CBJ PRESIDENT

A Dedication to Learning, A Commitment to the Future

Dear Friends,

As the shofar sounded on Rosh Hashanah, we welcomed not only a new year

but also a new chapter in the life of our congregation. Together, we dedicated

and named our religious school for our beloved congregant Barbara Robbins,

affirming our commitment to Jewish learning for our children and generations to

come. It was a joyful reminder that our synagogue is built on vision, generosity,

and the strength of our shared values.

Although I am President of Congregation Beth Judea, I am also a parent. Both

my sons are “graduates” of our religious school. My older son Emmet, now a

sophomore in college and active in Hillel, continues his Jewish journey solidly

built on the foundations of Judaism and community he learned here at CBJ. My

younger son, Jacob (aka JJ) – age 16, now proudly serves as a madrich—an

assistant teacher—in our religious school. I have seen firsthand the warmth, the

learning, and the sense of Jewish pride that happens within these walls and

carries forward into early adulthood. Simply put, the religious school at CBJ is

exceptional.

But a strong school requires continued investment—in classrooms, in teachers,

in curriculum, supplies, and technology, along with a physical space that fosters

learning and community. Four years ago, the leadership at CBJ recognized that

while our religious school program was excellent, tuition to cover religious

school costs was becoming a barrier for attendance. A family with two children

in school was paying close to $3000 a year in tuition. Enrollment was

declining. With vision and determination, Rabbi Zimbalist and past presidents,

including our immediate past president Adam Barshefsky, created Project 613.

Named for the number of mitzvot found in the Torah, 613 dollars became the

new flat tuition rate for synagogue members with children in grades 1-7.

Kindergarten is free. A handful of generous congregants came together to

raise the funds to launch this new tuition structure in 2023. Thanks to their

generosity, the number of new students in our religious school has grown.

Now, with the gift from the Robbins family in honor of Barbara, Project 613 is

secured for many years to come.
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In addition, this gift helps us face the reality of a building in need of renewal and revitalization. The

school wing, where so much of our children’s Jewish learning takes place, needs updates and

modernization to the physical space. The Robbins family gift serves as a cornerstone of our

upcoming capital campaign—named Eit Ratzon, “The Time is Now.” This campaign, which you

will be hearing more about soon, will launch in November. When complete, the campaign will

allow us to revitalize our school classroom space. We plan to upgrade the aging floor, ceiling,

and bathrooms. We will add new and brighter lighting, and we will convert rooms to serve

multipurpose functions that can accommodate additional usage such as preschool education

programs, teen youth group social events, and space for small prayer gatherings.

With an affordable, high-quality education and revitalized learning space, everyone who walks into 

our religious school will be touched by the Robbins family’s legacy of learning, generosity, and 

commitment to Jewish life.

On behalf of the board of directors, our clergy, staff, and the entire synagogue family, I want to 

thank Barbara Robbins, her children Larry and Ellen, and their entire family. May this dedication 

be a blessing to them, and to every child who will grow within these walls. We are deeply grateful.

A special thank you as well to Rabbi Zimbalist—gifts like this happen because of the trust and 

admiration inspired by his leadership.

You will find the newly unveiled name and beautiful logo in the stairwell entrance to the school.  

G’mar Chatimah Tovah.

-Rachel
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Religious School 

Dedication

Photos by Karen Sossin



HIGH HOLIDAY INFORMATION AND UPCOMING EVENTS
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OCTOBER 1           KOL NIDRE

OCTOBER 2           YOM KIPPUR / YIZKOR

OCTOBER 6          EREV SUKKOT

OCTOBER 7          SUKKOT I

OCTOBER 8          SUKKOT II

OCTOBER 13       HOSHANA RABBAH

OCTOBER 13 EREV SHEMINI ATZERET

OCTOBER 14 SHEMINI ATZERET SERVICES
AND YIZKOR

OCTOBER 14 SIMCHAT TORAH FLAG PARADE

OCTOBER 15 SIMCHAT TORAH SERVICES

HIGH  HOLIDAY EVENTS & INFORMATION

OCTOBER
October 12 Men’s  Club Steak and Scotch
October 19 Take Sukkah Down
October 19 Paws for a Blessing
October 22 Sisterhood Book Club

COMING IN  OCTOBER

The Word - October 2025

Visit CBJs FB Page

Congregation Beth Judea Mission Statement
Congregation Beth Judea is a welcoming egalitarian synagogue whose mission is to create a warm

and inviting home that serves the lifelong spiritual, educational and fellowship needs of our

members.

Consistent with the principles of the Conservative movement, we embrace Torah and our

responsibility to serve and support the greater Jewish community, the community at large, the

United States of American and the State of Israel.

SPECIAL PROGRAM

Please contact Lisa Neiman at 

lneiman@bethjudea.org or 847-634-

0777 if you need any special assistance 

to participate in any of our programs. 

We are an inclusive 

community, please 

contact Lisa Neiman if you 

have any special needs.

https://www.facebook.com/bethjudea/
https://www.facebook.com/bethjudea/
mailto:lneiman@bethjudea.org


RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

BRIAN SERLE
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

PRINCIPAL

A Message from the Principal of Your Religious School,
The Barbara Robbins School for Jewish Learning

Parents, as many of you have seen, Jewish education at Beth Judea is very much
experiential and hands-on. Your students get to hear the sound of the Shofar on many
occasions during the High Holidays, to shake the lulav and etrog in our Sukkah during
Sukkot, and (above) get rid of their “sins” in our backyard pond and look forward to a
better New Year.

I am so excited to be the leader of our school during my first High Holidays at Beth
Judea. We were able to accommodate many families who wanted to pray in the
Sanctuary, while their kids had a fun and meaningful experience downstairs in our
school. I am so grateful for the programs implemented by our wonderful Cantor over
her past four years here.

We are also so fortunate to have our leaders and teachers teaching
and experiencing Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur together in our
school.

What’s next?

First, Yom Kippur is this week. For Kol Nidre, our youngest students
– kindergarten, first, and second grade – will have a program
downstairs, while grades 3 through 7 will be with their families at the
Kol Nidre service. This once-a-year service is meaningful and
beautiful, and it must be experienced together. On Yom Kippur, we
have a full youth service program in our school wing from 10:20am –
12:30pm.

Next week comes Sukkot. All our students will lovingly decorate our
community Sukkah. All students will have a wonderful snack together
in the Sukkah and will have a chance to shake the etrog and lulav and
recite the prayers.

The following week is Simchat Torah. In this Torah parade, your
students will march and dance with the Torah, with their families, in
joyous song and dance. We celebrate the ending of the Torah reading,
and the beginning of a new Torah reading cycle, beginning with
B’reishit, Genesis.

October 24-25 - our 5th, 6th, & 7th grades will enjoy
ShabbabaFest. This overnight Kallah is part of our religious school
curriculum. Our students will join with students from other area
congregations for an amazing overnight Shabbat experience. Marc
Sender, Cantor Bat-Sarah, Parker Weber, Sara Reid, and I – and
other leaders in the Jewish community - will ensure your students
have an amazing time!

On Sunday, October 26, there will be class. However, those
students who attend ShabbabaFest will not be expected to attend
Religious School that Sunday.

Great news - there is still time for the Early Bird Discount!
Here is the link to learn more and to register:

https://www.chusy.org/fest

Please let us know if there is anything we can do to help your children 
increase their learning success and joy!

Shanah Tovah!
Brian Serle, Principal

612-251-5045 (cell)

Shanah Tovah Tikatevu

V’Techatemu!

May you be written and 

inscribed in the Book 

of Life for a terrific 

year!

https://www.chusy.org/fest
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Tashlich

Photos by Ashley Silver



Olivia Erin Chertow will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah

on Saturday, November 1, 2025.

Olivia is a seventh grader at Hawthorn Middle School South in Vernon Hills.

She loves to dance, swim, run, and do gymnastics. In her spare time, she

also likes to create art — from pottery to jewelry — and loves to get together

with friends and family. She especially enjoys spending time with her little

brother, Jacob.

For her Mitzvah Project, Olivia decided to give back to Congregation Beth

Judea and its religious school by purchasing and assembling baskets filled

with essential classroom items and school supplies. She consulted a variety

of people at CBJ to identify those items most needed. Olivia plans to use the

baskets as centerpieces at her Kiddush before donating all of them to the

religious school.

Olivia is looking forward to sharing her special day with her parents, Lauren

and David; brother Jacob; grandparents Donna and Bruce Leeds and

Roselyn and Wayne Chertow; and her many aunts, uncles, and cousins. She

is also excited to celebrate with extended family and friends —many of whom

will be traveling from out of town.

Olivia would like to thank Mrs. Kim Abern for all of her unwavering support

and meticulous preparation. She also wants to express her sincere gratitude

to her former teacher, Mrs. Rosalie Koblick, and her CBJ teachers for

providing her with an education in Hebrew and Jewish history and values.

Finally, Olivia wishes to share her appreciation for Rabbi Zimbalist, Cantor

Bat-Sarah, and Ms. Sara Reid for their guidance and encouragement.

Olivia Erin

Chertow

B’nei Mitzvah Bios





Synagogues Around the World

Have you visited and taken photos of synagogues on your travels? If
so, we would love to feature them here in The Word. Please send
your pictures to cbjoffice@bethjudea.org Subject line: shul pix.

This month, we visit Savannah, Georgia
courtesy of Kimberly Kesner.

Congregation Mickva Israel

The only Gothic synagogue in the 
U.S,, the congregation was 

founded in 1733 by mostly by 
Jews of Spanish-Portuguese 

extraction five months after the 
establishment of the Colony of 

Georgia.

Community News

mailto:cbjoffice@bethjudea.org


Sukkah Building 2025

Photos by Evan Rumack
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BUSINESS DONORS OR SPONSORS

Bender Financial Services
Beth Judea Men’s Club
Beth Judea Sisterhood
Beth Judea Board of Directors
Buffalo Grove Bank
Buffalo Grove Golf Course
Cheesecake Factory
Dicker, Dicker & Ruiz
Robert Fisher, CPA
J. Alexander’s Redwood Grill
JK Financial
Lazy Dog (Buffalo Grove)
Mendel Management
Mutual Ace Hardware (Buffalo Grove)
Original Bagel and Bialy (Buffalo Grove)
PPP Promotional
Sal & Tony’’s
The Tomashow Family Fund
Vernon Hills Golf Course
Wells Fargo/Stan Slovin
Wick N’Ore
Wilk Insurance

INDIVIDUAL

Joel Aronson
The Babbitt Family
Russ & Cheryl Barnett
Cathy Borkavec
Kim Ephraim
Allen & Sharon Harris
Josh Heiger
Bruce & Kitty Hoffman
Neil & Rachel Jordan
Ron & Deborah Kovich
Marty & Sherry Krawitz
Gary & Erica Krugel
Mitch & Ann Lerman
Rob Lipka
Alan & Marcie Marcus
Sid & Rita Mathias
Morry & Marti Rizman
Keith Rizman
Mike Rizman
Stuart Rizman
Brandt& Jennifer Rosen and Ryan Chatani
Sandy Rusnack/Marcee Epstein
Bob & Rhonda Schwartz
Andy & Blythe Thomashow
Chuck Walcer
Eric Yegelwel & Gail Gerber
Cantor Bat-Sarah
Rabbi Zimbalist

Please offer your thanks to and show your 

support for the following that generously

gave a donation or sponsored a hole at the
g

R

DR. JACK RIZMAN 29th MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING - 2025

With Gratitude and Thanks To The  Following Businesses and Individuals
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Programs and Events

Click Here to Register for the Free Pizza Dinner

Sign Up for the Steak in the Sukkah Here

https://forms.gle/otF8rPmaFsG641Ps6
https://event.auctria.com/041560fa-20b2-4eca-b1d1-7a4a662cfd35/fe6274c5f0e54596b02b14c9dba96dd5
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Religious Education

Men’s Club Social Action Program
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Sisterhood Book Club

Sisterhood Gift Shop



Special  Message  
Our congregant Al Gimpel needs our help!

16The Word – August 2025
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MEN’S CLUB 

September was a quiet month for Men’s Club, but things will be picking up in October.

On Sunday afternoon, October 12th, we will have our annual Steak and Scotch in the

Sukkah. Look for the event flyer in the synagogue weekly email or contact me for more

details.

We’re looking for volunteers to help take down the Sukkah on Sunday morning, October

19th, (and if you have tools and a ladder, please bring them along).

On Wednesday evening, October 22nd, we’ll be offering a signature program of the FJMC

(Federation of Jewish Men’s Club - the umbrella group overseeing the Men’s Clubs). Called

Hearing Men’s Voices (HMV), it’s a safe space for men to get together to talk about issues

important to men. More details will be forthcoming.

Finally, on Wednesday, October 29th at 8:00, our Hebrew Literacy class, led by Jerry Sakol

and Alan Marcus, begins. If you’ve ever wanted to learn Hebrew or just refresh your

memory and brush up your skills, this is your chance.

Looking ahead to November, we plan on having our first Tap the Torah of the New Year on

Wednesday, November 5th, and our increasingly popular Guys Night Out. Keep an eye out

for details.

On behalf of myself and the entire Men’s Club, we’d like to wish you all a Shana Tovah, and

a year of health, happiness, and peace.

Louis Rabin

Men’s Club President

louleemg@aol.com

Men’s Club



We hope everyone had a wonderful new year and a meaningful fast. The new year brings families together

and friends from near and far. People celebrate with those they love asking for forgiveness. Just asking for

forgiveness is not enough. In addition, you must think of ways to change your behavior and become better

throughout the next year. We also thank them with gratitude.

In Sisterhood, we had an amazing membership dinner headed by Lori Finn and her committee. We made

za’atar seasoning that each woman took home to share with her family. There were wonderful raffle prizes,

and it was great to come together and socialize.

On Tuesday, October 21, there will be a Rosh Chodesh Club discussion. It will be led by Cantor Bat-Sarah.

Look for the flyer in the weekly email. There will be 2 others later in the year. These events support Torah

Fund, which is a Women’s League’s fundraiser to help the 5 conservative seminaries around the world. These

seminaries have rabbinical, cantorial, and Jewish educator learning opportunities. Donations for participating

should be sent directly to Torah Fund through the JTS website (please mention that you are a member of the

Congregation Beth Judea Sisterhood), but please remember to also RSVP to Sisterhood.

In addition, there will be a Judaic Arts program on Thursday, November 6, 2025 and will focus on Jewish

Broadway. Rabbi Anita Silvert will speak about early to mid-20th century Jewish Lyricists of the Golden Age of

Broadway. Hannah Whitney and Marilyn Victor are working hard to create an exciting educational event.

Sisterhood Shabbat will take place in January. We are looking for women to read both Hebrew and English

parts, and especially Torah readings. Please contact Marcie Marcus at 847-542-6208 to be an important part

of this beautiful tradition. We look forward to hearing from you!

The annual Channukah Gift Shop Pop Up will take place on Tuesday, November 18 from 2-7pm. All are

welcome, so share this information with congregants and non-congregants alike.

The gift shop is looking for women to help in their "sales department" on Tuesday afternoons and Sunday

mornings; during religious school. Please reach out to Ann Lerman if you would like to be involved.

CBJ Sisterhood has a dedicated group of Book Club ladies who meet monthly at 8pm on Zoom. The next

selection is The Lion Women of Tehran by Marjan Kamili on October 22. The November 17 selection is The

Pact (Blood Sisters) by Roberta Kagan, and the December 18 selection is Every Good Man by Sara Confino

Goodman. Please contact Andrea Heiger for the zoom link and to answer your questions.

We have meetings every first Tuesday of the month, except in October due to the holidays. The next meeting

is November 4. Every Sisterhood member is encouraged to come.

Darlene Bikshorn and Michele Sussman

Congregation Beth Judea Sisterhood Co-presidents

Darlene Bikshorn

dbikshorn@gmail.com

Michele Sussman

Mesussman@gmail.com
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Sisterhood

The Word - October 2025

tel:847-542-6208
mailto:dbikshorn@gmail.com
mailto:Mesussman@gmail.com


Sisterhood Gift Shop

The Sisterhood of Beth Judea proudly 
shares about our renowned Judaica Shop!

Our Gift Shop is open when Hebrew School is in session on Sundays
from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. and Tuesdays from 4:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
Please email giftshopcbj@gmail.com to schedule an appointment
for a tallit.

Our Judaica Shop carries a wide variety of items and gifts with continually 
updated inventory.  Come take a look. 

Congregation Beth Judea Gift Shop
(Where shopping is a mitzvah)

20% OFF ONE SINGLE ITEM OF $25 OR MORE

Coupon must be present at time of purchase

Exclusions include sale merchandise, special orders, scrolls.

One coupon per family. No other discounts or promotions apply --

Expires December 31, 2025

COUPON

Our extensive collection of tallitot, for both men and women, is a specialty
we are known for in the Chicagoland area! We always have approximately
100 tallitot in stock…most of them made in Israel!

The Word - October 2025 19

LIFE IN ISRAEL 

THE GOODMANS’ BLOG

Howie and Suzanne Goodman

were valued members at Beth

Judea until they decided to

make aliyah in 2009. The

Goodmans have agreed to

provide us with a blog on their

experiences as new olim in

Israel. Though we continue to

miss the Goodmans, we can all

look forward to reading about

their adventures in Israel

through the blog.

To learn more about the Goodman’s life in Israel

click here to share their experience.

Tzedakah Fund

The Men's Club makes donations from the 

minyan tzedakah box to various 

organizations. Donations have been made to:

Hillel International
SHALVA

We thank all those who have contributed to 

the tzedakah fund administered by Men's 

Club.

mailto:giftshopcbj@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/fafeafd9001/85e6dcd8-2420-4226-9dd7-b014d0043dc1.pdf


BUSINESS DIRECTORY

Advertise your business in our new 

Business Directory section of 

The Word.

$120 for a year a one-year term

Submit your original or clearly scanned copy 

of your business card to the CBJ office (email 

to LNeiman@bethjudea.org).

Term can commence at any time. One-year 

term is 10 issues.

click here for full flyer and details

Party Planning

Funeral Services

Handmade Gifts

Hypnotherapy

20

Personal Safety

mailto:lneiman@bethjudea.org
https://www.bethjudea.org/master_library/documents-media/Business__Directory__Flyer__with__Logo.pdf


October 1 Jeffrey Karp
Todd Pollard
Judy Rabin

October 3 Harold LeVine

October 4 Elliott Englander
Davida Finkle
Melinda Grossman
Sandra Nissenberg
Sylvia Salimi

October 5 Judy Fisher
Jean Friedman
Paul Saharack
Vicki White

October 6 Pamela Weiner

October 7 Devida Braverman
Sandra Citron
Mark Dubin

October 8 Melissa Allen
Dana Goldstein
David Schuster

October 9 Robert Block
Sue-Ellen Duboe
Vicki Fabian
Paula Spitz
Philip Spitz

October 11 Neil Borkan
Brian O’Conner
Peggy Weiner

October 12 Patti Davis
Alyssa Duvel
Richard Siegel
Mary Wernick

October 13 Gabe Gordon
Pamela Polakow

October 14 Glenn Levine
Julie Marder
Robin Riebman

October 15 Michael Levy

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS

October 16 Phyllis Udany
David Warren

October 17 Marni Polakow
Stacy Sachs
Brian Schwartz
Marc Spivak

October 18 Judith Goldstein
Nanci Karlin

October 19 Ira Finn
Eileen Spiegel
Marlyn Spivak

October 20 Melinda Fine
Amy Schneider
Jeffrey Spitz

October 21 Steven Appelbaum
Erica Veronie

October 22 Carol Levin

October 23 Joni Altman
Michael Besser
Rita Spitz

October 26 Michael Friedland
Steven Spitz
Eric Yegelwel

October 27 Allen Groner
Sarah Blink Polakow

October 28 Steven Levit
Cindy Lipka
Carol Rubin
Michael Zimbalist

October 29 Laura Berliner
David Schneider

October 31 Jennifer Brown
Paula Carter
David Chertow
Carol Olbur

We wish a very Happy Birthday to the following members of our Beth Judea Family:

21The Word – October 2025

NOTE:  If your name is missing from the list please contact the 

synagogue so we can update your information in our files.



October 5 Kim & Stewart Mann

October 9 Lindsey & Merrill Gad

October 10 Jennifer & Noah Ban
Stacy & David Brull
Dara & Steve Hoyt
Marcy & Jeff Kostis
Brittany & Marc Valdes

October 11 Tatyana & Igor Vilk

OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES

October 13 Deborah & Jeffrey Karp

October 20 Ellene & Steven Lammers
Linda & Jeffrey Spitz
Nancy & Gary Watts

October 26 Heather & Nick Anderson
Sandra & Andrew Nissenberg
Richard & Meryl Shneur
Gail Gerber & Eric Yegelwel

October 29 Rebecca & Lawrence Feldman
Steven & Allison Hibnick
Ashley & Jonathan Silver
Casey & Kevin Spitz

We wish a very Happy Anniversary to the following members of our Beth Judea Family:

22
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NOTE:  If your name is missing from the list please contact the 

synagogue so we can update your information in our files.



October 3 Frances S. Barnett* Arnold Block* Marianne Brenner*
Jeffrey Caplan* Arthur Cohen Lillian Ruth Cohn
Bernard Cutler* Dorothy Feldheim* Suzanne Fine*
Shirley Friedlander Norman Friedman Leon Goldberg*
David Goldbogen* Etta Greenberg* Arnold Hecht*
Lester Hershinow Sol Kessler* Sarah Levsky*
Harvey Maller Sherry Markus Ruth Mason
Anita Raab Sam Rabin* Bernard Resnick*
Lillian Rosenston Celia Schreibman* Morris Shapiro*
Harriette Silverman* Harry Victor

October 10 Isaac Appel Lester Berger Symon Bows*
David Brodsky* Dorothy Brown Irving Brown
Carol Caplan Rose Cohen Ernest Denenfeld
Charles Feldman Harry Fisher M. Eileen Fojtik
Philip Geltner Yale Gerol* Philip Gluskin*
Rose Goldberg* Solly Gordon* Tracy Hirshman*
Hyman Hundert* Rachel Sarah Kipnis Max Mann
Esther Mendelsohn William Meyers* Hyman Molotsky
Rochelle Mosoff Richard Nathan* Philip Nemser*
Millard Oscherwitz* Eva Pander Morris Posner
Sanford "Sandy" Ramras* George Rosset Lois Schwartz
Claire Seligman Charles Shuman Frances Spiegel*
Ida Sulak Russell Thomashow* Anna Wortell*
Leah Zarkowsky

October 17 Rubin Agrest Sidney Ament Albert Atlas
Seymour Berkovitz Morris Berliner Jack Brill*
Donna Bryant* Alice Chiprin* Barney Cole*
Debby Cortes Marcella Entman Harold Falcon*
Daniel Friedlander Arlene Ganden* Thelma Geiger
Marvin Glick Selma K Goldstein Theodore Gottlieb*
Allen Guttenberg Lewis Heiber Michael Hoffman
Marilyn Holman* Eugenia Green Holmes Dora Kahn*
Ida Kamen Diane Kovich* Sondra "Skippy" Kray*
Norman Krevitt Yetta Levy* Sidney London
Ermiene Mallinger Shalom Nahum* Richard Paley
Philip Rich Susan Rosenbloom Arman Schaffer
Lillian Seres Henry Spiro Babette Strauss
Fay Turovitz*

October Yahrzeits

YOU WILL ALWAYS BE REMEMBERED

AND ARE ALWAYS IN OUR HEARTS

23
*   Denotes the deceased has a yahrzeit plaque.

If you are interested in purchasing a plaque please contact the synagogue office.The Word  October 2025



October 24 Bernice Abrams* Albert Morton Bacalar Marilyn Balan
Herman Barrier* George Brenghause* Reba Broodno*
Bernhard Dessauer* Ethel Ellis* Melvin Fishman
Geri M. Friedman Mikhail Frumina Doris Gerchikov
Shirley Goldberg George Goldenberg Esther Halperin*
Gerald Hauser* Jerome Horwitz* Lester Jacobs*
Ruth Jacobs Elliot Kalina* Haskell Kasanov
Meyer Kavitt* Elizabeth Klein* Florence Levitt
Harry Meyerowitz* Mia Nagel Sidney Ratskoff
Edward Rosenbaum* David Salavitch* Anita Schwartz
Sophie Sherman Jackie Shuman Merle Shuman
Larry Silvers Evelyn Warren Marilyn Wasserman
Armand Zucker

October 31 Nettie Bengelsdorf* Alex Berk* Sol Boten*
Barnett Brody* Clara Chappe Samuel Feldstein
Morton Frager Steve Gold* Mary Goldberg*
Gloria Greenbert Minnie Mae Hammer Richard Heldman
Marcus Julis Bella Kaplan Erwin Karlin
Annette Lerman* Sherrie Lutter Jane Markowitz*
Wallace Mason Louis Merker Kay Nixon*
Lawrence Portnoy* Harvey Pyes Violet Robin
Harold Rosenbloom* Herman Rothenberg* Helen Schmarak
Leonard Shapiro* Estelle Shelley Don Sneider
David Soloway Mollie Stein* Harry Stern*
Lester Witkov* Stuart Wolf* Freda Wolinsky*

October Yahrzeits

YOU WILL ALWAYS BE REMEMBERED

AND ARE ALWAYS IN OUR HEARTS
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November 7 Miriam Abarbanel Gladys Bayer Max Bender
Brenda Chait* Audrey Cohen Jean Davis*
Arthur Dunn Marge Eisner* Joseph Ernsteen
Kathryn Ferrari* Ida Fischer* Jean Fischoff Roth
Edith Goldenberg Samuel Himmelfarb Jack Karchmar*
Estele Kleinerman Edith Kowalsky* Larry Kowalsky*
Shirlee Lerman Israel Magarici Roland Medansky
Joan Miller* Ruth Miller Ilamae Miner
David Neubauer* Rose Price Joel Dean Ritter*
Brian Robbins Eva Rosenberg David Robert Rumack*
Nancy Rusnak Jack Schiffman* Aileen Shaffer
Frank Singer* Frances Spiegel Goldie Stein*
Harry Stein* Ben Stelzer Paul Stephan
Dorothy SwetinEichner Fannie Victor Robert Zakaman
Milton Zeff

November 14 Lester Abelson* Dorothy Bakst* Jerome Berenson*
Marilyn Berger* Jean Bloom* Anne Boten*
Ira Bulmash Robert Buzil* Morris Chappe
Reuben Dannen* Warren Elisco David Fine*
Faith Finkle Roberta Gerol* Delores Kay Gimpel
Charlotte Goldberg* Temmie Goldstein* Toby Gottlieb
Harry Hershinow* Edythe Johnson Ruth Feinberg Kamensky*
Sheila Kaufman Victor Kessler* Morris Klein*
Stephen Klein* Larry Landfield Sylvia Landfield
Bernard Lerner* Pauline Lerner Mary Levine
Yetta Schuster Levy Michael Marks* Bernard Miner
David Nechamkin* Iris L. Pollack* Abe Sanders
Jerry Savitt* Susan Schiffman* Samuel Sher
Jeanne Silverstone Philip Singer Abe Sobol*
Charles Stern Sally Tepper* George Uhler
Minnie Weinberg* Jean Zoller*

November Yahrzeits

YOU WILL ALWAYS BE REMEMBERED

AND ARE ALWAYS IN OUR HEARTS
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November 21 Shari Alarcon* Sam Belsky* Roberta Berks
Dorothy Bikshorn Isadore Bikshorn Philip Bordy
Bernice Boten* Melvin Bransky Benjamin Carpet*
Fannie Cole* Maynard Duboe Morrie Finkle
Alvin H Friedman* Stella Hiller* Hyman Holman
Helga Kroll* Edith Levine Joel LeVine
Gloria Magence Sally Mangurten Davida Mayeroff
Dorothy Moss* Murray Pollack* Walter Rice
Sam Rizman* Marty Rockwell* Edythe Rosen*
Ruth Sabol Helen Seff* Sara Sherman*
Suzanne Stark Judy Walcer*

November 28 Norman Abrams* Sandra Adelman Clara Agrest
Charlotte Ander Roberta Appelbaum Jeanne Babbitt*
Sylvia Bordy Jean Brenghause* Charles Brody
Seymour Chappe Marilyn Cooper Sylvia Dammers*
Bernard Ellis* Blanche Elvove* Sol Feinberg*
Mildred Feldman* H.R. Ford Danielle Goldberg*
Sol Greenberg Robert Grossman Martin Heller*
Robert "Bobby" Katz Anita Kreisman Joseph Kronowitz
Lena Kronowitz Muriel Landy Katherine Drobot Lawrence
Sherri Leonard* Rose Lettvin Walter Levi*
Samuel Jay Mandel* Edward Mitchell Hattie Levi Plaut
Howard Rice Herbert Rosenblatt Sam Schneider
Harold Schwartz* Bette Segal Ruth Shefsky*
Arnost Siegellak Doris Eisberg Snyder Sylvia Solomon*
Dan Stavins Shirley Stern Irving Tolsky
Larry Weinberger* Sydney Zider

November Yahrzeits

YOU WILL ALWAYS BE REMEMBERED

AND ARE ALWAYS IN OUR HEARTS
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*   Denotes the deceased has a yahrzeit plaque.

If you are interested in purchasing a plaque please contact the synagogue office.The Word  October 2025



TRIBUTES

FOR AN EXPLANATION OF THESE 
FUNDS, PLEASE SEE OUR WEBSITE

PRAYERS HAVE BEEN SAID FOR 
THE RECOVERY OF:
Jean Berenson
Rebecca Dunn
Joshua Fabian
Katie Goldstone
Carol LInn

RABBI ZIMBALIST
DISCRETIONARY FUND

IN HONOR OF:
Linda Spitz on her 70th 
birthday!

Deborah & Howard Tolsky

IN APPRECIATION OF:
Rabbi Zimbalist for his help and 
support.

Marsha Brody

Rabbi Zimbalist for his kind 
words and comfort at my 
father’s dedication.

Renee Haskell

Rabbi Zimbalist for all he did for 
my family in regards to my 
father’s passing.  We really 
appreciate everything he did 
for us.

Effie & Matthew Kudlowitz

Rabbi Zimbalist for leading a 
meaningful unveiling for our 
mother and nana, Linda Stark.

Barry, Barb, Allison
and Shaina Stark

IN MEMORY OF:
Greta Dessauer

Helen & Gerald Brin

RABBI ZIMBALIST
DISCRETIONARY FUND

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Fred Green, beloved dad and 
Zayda who is dearly missed.

Lisa Ribot

Gerald Himmelfarb, in beloved 
memory of my dear brother.

Betty Weintroub

Janet Klass, our beloved mother 
in loving memory.

Debbie & Joel Brodsky

Leah Zarkowsky
Bruce & Martha Zarkowsky

Birth:
Amy & Scott Bauer on the birth of 
their granddaughter,
Louella Stella Bauer

Condolences Upon the Deaths:
Barry Kudlowitz

Beloved father of Matthew Kudlowitz

CANTOR BAT-SARAH
DISCRETIONARY FUND

IN APPRECIATION OF:
Cantor Bat-Sarah for leading 
minyan at my house for my 
father.

Effie & Matthew Kudlowitz

IN MEMORY OF:
Greta Dessauer

Helen & Gerald Brin

Upon three things 

the world is based:

Upon Torah,

Upon Divine Service

and

Upon the Practice of 

Charity

You can zelle your donation 

to lneiman@bethjudea.org or 

you can mail us a check.  

mailto:lneiman@bethjudea.org


TRIBUTES

CANTOR WEISBERG
DISCRETIONARY FUND

GENERAL FUND

IN APPRECIATION OF:
Congregation Beth Judea.

Alan Gould

UPON YAHRZEIT OF:
Jack Glickman

Myron Glickman

Roz Coleman, beloved 
grandmother.

The Brandt Family

RABBI LIFSHITZ
LEGACY FUND

PRAYER BOOK FUND
SHABBAT/DAILY

PRAYER BOOK FUND
HUMASHIM-TORAH PORTION

IN MEMORY OF:
Eleanor “Eki” Greenberg, 
beloved mother of Rhonda 
Cohn.

Debbi & Alan Green

Audrey Epton
The Pulver Family

Jake Klein
Fran & Scott Eisner

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Molly Berliner

Laura Berliner & Jacob 
Eisenwasser

IN MEMORY OF:
Eleanor “Eki” Greenberg, 
beloved mother of Rhonda 
Cohn.

Debbi & Alan Green
Brenda & Jay Levin
Heidi & Jerry Sakol

Wendy Weinger & Richard Ward

Audrey Epton
The Pulver Family

UPON YAHRZEIT OF:
Molton David Secler

The Secler Family

YOUTH FUND

IN  HONOR OF:
Bonnie & Ira on their anniversary.

Marsha & Chuck Bernstein

INCLUSION FUND

IN HONOR OF:
Rachel & Neil Jordan on their 
anniversary.

Susan Adleman

UPON YAHRZEIT OF:
Bertram Eisner

Fran & Scott Eisner

KIDDUSH FUND

IN HONOR OF:
Al Gimpel on receiving the 
Rabbi’s Award.

Fran & Scott Eisner

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Bob Caplan, beloved brother.

Ron Caplan



TRIBUTES

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Betty Dudleston, beloved 
mother of Tammy Novak.

Tammy Novak & William 
McNamara

Richard Balogh
S. David Eisenberg

The Balogh Family DAVID B. STOLMAN 
MEMORIAL FUND

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Albert Stark, our father and 
zaide.

Barry, Barb, Allison and 
Shaina Stark

EDUCATION FUND

SOCIAL ACTION  FUND

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Earl J. Feldman, beloved father and 
grandfather.

Larry Feldman

Gerszon Weiskopf, in loving 
memory.

Barb & Lee Silver

UPON YAHRZEIT OF:
Suzanne Fine, beloved mother 
and grandmother.

Jeff, Melinda, Jonathan,
and Elizabeth Fine

LINDA & ALBERT STARK 
MEMORIAL FUND

JERRY BERENSON 
MEMORIAL FUND

IN HONOR OF:
Sandy Rusnak on the marriage 
of his son Eric to Dana.

Marcie & Alan Marcus

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
Russell Thomashow, in loving 
memory of our beloved son, 
sibling and friend.

The Thomashow Family

THOMASHOW FAMILY FUND

SPEEDY RECOVERY WISHES:
Ann Lerman, wishes for a speedy 
recovery.

Renee & Michael Klass

UPON THE YAHRZEIT OF:
David Brodsky, in loving memory.

Debbie & Joel Brodsky

Etta Greenberg
Marlene & Arthur Greenberg

Janet Klass, beloved mother and 
grandmother.

Renee & Michael Klass

IN APPRECIATION OF:
Kim Mann and all her hard work 
on maintaining the Beth Judea 
landscaping; also wishing her a 
happy birthday.

Marcie & Alan Marcus

BEN SAYPOL
MEMORIAL FUND

IN MEMORY OF:
Lowell Fixler

David & Mimi Liebman

ETHAN LEVITAN
MEMORIAL FUND

IN MEMORY OF:
Jack Rizman

Charles Feldman

JACK RIZMAN
MEMORIAL FUND



CONGREGATION BETH JUDEA

5304 RFD

Long Grove, IL 60047
(847) 634-0777

E-Mail:  info@bethjudea.org

Website:  http://www.BethJudea.org

Rabbi Morris Zimbalist

Cantor Elizabeth Bat-Sarah

Rabbi Emeritus Howard Lifshitz

Hazzan Emeritus Roger J. Weisberg

President Rachel Jordan

Executive Director Lisa Neiman

Religious School Principal Brian Serle

Youth Director Marc Sender

From The Editors

In order for your article to be published in the next issue, please ensure it is submitted to the CBJ 

office by the 15th of the month!  This includes information on disk as well.  We thank you in advance 

for your article as it is important to let the congregation know what your group is doing.  

Announcements should take the form of articles in The Word rather than separate flyers.  

Opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of the Rabbi, Board of Directors or the editors.

Worship Schedule

Conducted by

Rabbi Morris Zimbalist

Cantor Elizabeth Bat-Sarah

Shabbat Evening Services  ..........................................7:00.p.m.

Shabbat Morning Services  ........................................  9:30 a.m.

Alternative Shabbat Service (Interpretive Minyan).. 10:30 a.m.

Weekday Morning Minyan:

Sunday  ..................................................................   9:00 a.m.

Monday through Friday  ........................................   7:30 a.m.

Weekday Evening Minyan:

Sunday through Thursday  ....................................    7:30 p.m.

Bo-ruch A-tah Ado-nai E-lo-hei-nu Melech

Ha-olam A-sher Ki-de-sha-nu Be-mitz-vo-tav

Vi-tzi-va-nu Le-had-lik Ner Shel Shabbat.

Blessed are You, Lord our God, King of the 

universe, who has hallowed us through His 

Commandments, and has commanded us to 

kindle the lights of the holy Sabbath.

The Blessing For  Lighting The Candles On Shabbat is

Candle Lighting Times

Candle Lighting time is calculated for 18 minutes 
before sunset and is adjusted for Daylight Savings Time.

October 1 ….…YOM KIPPUR……. 6:15 p.m.

October 3 ….……………….………. 6:11 p.m.

October 6 ………SUKKOT….…… . 6:06 p.m.

October 7 .………SUKKOT……….. 7:05 p.m.

October 10 ………………………. … 6:00 p.m.

October 13 …SHMINI ATZERET…. 5:55 p.m.

October 14 …SIMCHAT TORAH…..6:53 p.m.

October 17  …………………………..5:48 p.m.

October 24 …………………………...5:38 p.m.

October 31 ……………………...……5:28 p.m.

.

אֲשֶׁר  , אֱלֹקֵינוּ מֶלֶךְ הָעוֹלָמ' בָּרוּךְ אַתָּה ה

.קִדְּשָׁנוּ בְּמִצְוֹתָיו וְצִוָּנוּ לְהַדְלִיק נֵר שֶׁל שַׁבָּת

mailto:info@bethjudea.org
http://www.bethjudea.org/

